[image: image1.jpg]Grinshill Parish Council held a site meeting at the subject property
on 6th May, at which

Me Brazier explained the applicants' plans to use the whole of the
premises as a single

private residential dwelling. The Parish Council held its scheduled
meeting on 15th May

with 6 out of 7 Parish Councillors in attendance. Mr Brazier is a
Parish Councillor and

did not attend the meeting. There was a high level of attendance
from local residents

voicing strong ohjections to the application. The Parish Council
voted on whether to

support or object to the planming application. One Parish Councillor
abstained from

voting on the matter, and 5 Parish Councillors voted to ohject
against the application.

The Parish Council object on the grounds that the application is
contrary to national and

local planning policies which seck to retain community facilities
such as a Public

House/Inn/Restaurant. In particular: the Shropshire Local
Development Framework

Adopted Core Strategy CS6 secks to resist proposals resulting in the
loss of facilities,

services and amenities. CS8 secks to protect existing facilities
which contribute to the

quality of life of residents and visitors and C516 secks to promote
high quality visitor

accommodation, supporting development which promotes opportunities
for accessing

the landscape, active recreation and preserving the historic
heritage brand and values

of rural areas. The Parish Council does not have sufficient detail
concerning the

financial viebility or saleshility of the property as a business.
The Parish Council wishes

to explore alternative proposals with the applicants which would
facilitate the retention

of a Public House in the existing premises. The Parish Council notes
the high level of

weitten objections from local residents and requests that Shropshire
Council determines

the outcome of this matter by way of an open meeting.




